   GOTHENBURG HOUSING AUTHORITY
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

October 11, 2022
PRESENT: Kyle Fornoff,  Joni Birnie,  Brennon Malcom,  Jill Rubenthaler,  Cindy Soller,
ABSENT: Travis Pieper, 
OTHERS PRESENT: Executive Director, Gerri Hild
Meeting called to order by Chairman Fornoff  at 8:00  AM.  
OPEN MEETING ACT ANNOUNCEMENT: A copy of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act is located on the bulletin board on the north wall by the door of this meeting room.

 PUBLIC COMMENT:   None
MINUTES:  
 The minutes from  August 9, 2022  Regular Meeting were read and approved. 
Meeting  minutes were distributed as a hard copy to each Board Member.   

Commissioner  Malcom  made motion to approve Minutes as submitted for August 9, 2022 meeting.
Second by Commissioner  Rubenthaler.   Board unanimously approved the Minutes.

  The minutes from September 20, 2022 Special Meeting were read and approved.
Commissioner  Birnie  made motion to approve Minutes as submitted for September 20, 2022  Special meeting.

Second by Commissioner  Rubenthaler.   Board unanimously approved the Minutes.
FINANCIAL:  
The July and August Financials for all programs from  Loucks and Schwartz had been emailed to Board Members for review.  
Commissioner  Malcom  made motion to accept the financials.  Second by Commissioner Rutenthaler.   Board unanimously approved.  
Invoices were available for the Board to review and signatures were collected for  September  bills.  

REPORT ON OCCUPANCY: 
A review of vacancies indicated 2 vacant at Hillcrest , 11 leased under the Section 8 Voucher program.  4 Vacant scattered sites.  Hild states we are not seeing a lot of applications right now and we continue to advertise.
COMMUNICATIONS:  None
TRAINING/MEETINGS:  
.    
TENANTS:  

Hild states the Fall Festival has been planned and will be held on October 20th at 6 p.m for all tenants.  We did not get any hay rack rides due to safety of tenants and also  due to some expressing to other tenants about being allergic to hay.  Hild will be blocking off the parking lot so we can have fire pits for their enjoyment and also to be able to make s’mores if they choose. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Full-Time Maintenance:  Hild has reached out to North Platte and spoke to Stephanie at Express Employment.   She said we are more then welcome to go through the program but, she currently does not have anyone in our area that is looking for a job our way.  Hild is going to start running an ad again to see if we can get someone to fill the vacant position.  Starting wage will be listed at $17-$20 depending on experience.  
Voucher Program: Hild presented to the board the numbers from Hud showing them that our voucher program is loosing money.  Hild has tried to explain to HUD that Lexington, Cozad and Gothenburg all have Vouchers for Dawson County and we all are having issues filling them with our small district.  Hild has reached out to Derek as Lexington to see if they would be interested in taking over our Vouchers.  Derek will present it to his board and will get back to me.
NEW BUSINESS:
 A. Auditor Response:  All present board members were handed Niewedde and Wiens financial statements and audit findings for GHA for fiscal year end 2021.  Hild is working diligently to correct all errors that were found.  
B. Environmental Review: When Hild attended the Nahro Conference she attended a class on Environmental Review.  An environmental review is the process of reviewing a project and its potential environmental impacts to determine whether it meets federal, state, and local environmental standards and it  appears GHA has not done one in a long time so, we will need to get one done asap.  Hild is in the process of finding out where to begin to get one started and completed for this year going forward.   Hild will ask the city first if they would/or have conducted the Environmental Review.  If they decline/ or have not done review,  Hild will reach out to West Central Nebraska Development District, Inc. Ogallala, NE to find out how long it takes to complete and a quote to have one completed. 
 C. 2023 Budget/Payroll:
Commissioner  Rubenthaler  made motion move forward into Executive Session at 8:35 a.m. to discuss Personnel Wages for upcoming 2023 Budget year. 
Second by Commissioner  Birnie.   Board unanimously approved Executive Session.
No actions were taken at this time, and will be tabled until November 8, 2022 meeting.
Commissioner Malcom made motion to go out of Executive Session at 8:40 a.m.  Second by Commissioner Birnie. Board unanimously approved to go out of Executive Session.
Open Forum:  Nothing further to discuss
With no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Fornoff called the meeting adjourned at 8:41 AM.   
Meeting Adjourned.  
Next Regular meeting will be November 8, 2022.
____________________________________

_________________________________
Board Chairman: 
       
Kyle Fornoff


Executive Director:         Gerri Hild
